A Special Meeting was held October 27, 2004 at 7:30 PM at the Heidelberg Township Municipal Building and called to order by Harry Rodgers. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the 2005 Budget and serve as the monthly Worksession.

Harry Rodgers, Larry Sterner, Tim Hansen and Norma Markle were present.

Others present were Dave O'Brein, Bruce Jones, Paul Hilbert, Scott Rabenstine and Kevin Amoss.

The names and positions for 2005 were discussed for the Reorganizational Meeting. Pay rates will increase by .45 across the board.

Bruce Jones representing the Recreation Committee asked for the land payment of \$7,830.00 plus and additional \$30,000.00.

The Fire Company asked that their rate remain the same if possible.

Road budget will be \$195,000.00. De-icing salt bids need to be reviewed.

Police Budget for 2005 will be \$ 230,000.00.

ACT 537 plan will need to be completed and decisions made concerning which concept to put into place.

The Board recommended increasing the Township Tax from 1.20 Mills to 1.50 Mills.

Discussed starting an Internet Service and also a Newsletter.

The total budget for 2005 will be \$ 725,000.00.

Meeting adjourned at 8:26 PM.

norma Markle, Sec.